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PREFACE

l.Iildlands--naturalareasthatarerelativelyunLouchedbyhurnan
actlvities--include foreets and pralries, deserts and shrublands'

marshes and eoral reefs. The wlldlands that remain' afcer millennla

oi advancing civillzation, are usually renote and inhosPltable to

human beings (except lrhere Lradltlonal cultures have evolved ways of

coexJ,sting lrlth the natural environgrent' rather than t'arnlng lt') ' But'

today the physical and practlcal barrLers that have Protected the

wildlands are breaklng dorn as technology makes large-ocale

allerations of the envlronoent feasible and as demograPhlc and

economic pressures lead people to use less attractive areas and

resources' slramps can be drained, roads can be cut lnto forbidding

mountaLn areas, and livestock can be raised where once forests grew'

But what is posslble nay not always be wise'

An all too frequent assumPtlon in debates about rheLher to Put

wlldlands Lo Lmlediate human use is that rtldlands in theLr natural

sLate are only narginally useful to peoPle and that the choice ls

betr.een meetlng human needs and preservlng wildlands ' But

aceumulatad experlence and a deeper underetanding of the

Lnteractlons between human belngs and their envlronment polnt to a

relation th6t i3 complex aod often complemcntary ' Treat water

carelessly--destroy the forests and wetlands that cofltrol and purify

the flatural flow of rrater, Pollute the sources, recklessly draw down

the supPly of, water fasler than it can be rePlenlshed- - and the

result is a ceaseless, ever more expensive, and perhapa contentloug

search for new supPlles of a resource Lhat wes once abundent and

taken for granted. It nay be temPtlng today to clear a troPlcal

foresL for croPs, but ffhat if ln a few yeare the thin laybr of

topsoil ls depleted and the rich colrslunlty of f,orest trees and

8rriJral life has been deetroyed to purchase only an epheneral galn?
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People have to eat--but they have to eat tomorros too, and one of
the goals of development is to help people move from hand-to-stouth

satisfaction of the barest necessities to a fuller and more secure

way of llfe. A8 Barber Conable, presldent of the I{or1d Bank, told
the llorld Reeources Itrstitute ln 1987, iSustslned developnent

depqnds on managlng resources, not erhaustlng then . . , l{hat is
wasted or poisoned today leaves thst nuch lees !o nourish the irorld
tomorrot ' (Conable 1987).

But there ls no palnless way of decldlng betlreen short-tem and

long-terr benefits. Increaslng populatlons have to be aesured of a

ILvellhood; development will go on and 1111 tnplnge on rlldlands;
and agencles lnvolved with development nill have to w€lgh priorltles
aad settle for compromises inetead of ideal Bolutlons. To

conpllcate llatters, no lnstltutlon or gove rnment can completel]r
control the process. President Conable also noted that ilodivldual
practLces driven by poverty and lgnorance and unexamined econonl.c
policies have cumulatlve effects that are just as envlronmentally
destructiye as any badly planned wilderness road or hydroelectrlr;
project.' [lldlands therefore need to be protected lndlrectly as

well as dl-rectly-- through activltles that offer eoployment, promote

the stabilLzatioa of populatlons, and encourage the more efflclent
uee of Lend aad resources. It may be th8t, for now, the best way

to balance presslng inoedj-ate needs and lhe long-tern hterests of
people and the eystemo lhat susC8ln them iB to r.ork for lrttat Bryan
Norton has called a 'petchrrork enviroH[ento of .lnten8ely productlve
lands" lnt.er8peraed lrlth "coBparatively undi8turbed ecosysteosn
(Norton 1985 ) ,

The $orld Bank, over the years, has become Increaeingly
concerned about the wlder long-term effoct,s of development project,s.
Experlence rrlth projects that had unforeseen detrlnental effects on

the environment and on local people underscored the need to lnclude
envlronnental safeguarde lD project plenning efld led to a eerl.eE of
envlronEent- related guldellnes and pollcy stateEeats. These ltrclude
a forestry pollcy (world Be* 1978b), a pollcy deeigned to protect
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the livelihoods and basic rl8,hts of trtbal peoples' many of rhom

llve in rrlldlands (Goodland 1982), I broad pollcy on enviroEreatal

protection in all sectors (World Bsnk 19844) ' a serles of guidelinee

for controlling pollutlon from industrlal lrastes.(world Bank 1983) '
and a pollcy on the preservatlon of archaeological sites, historical

artifacts, and other cultural resources (Goodland and Webb 1987)'

The vorld Bank has also re6ponded to gro{ing concern about

wildland management and other conservation issues by substantially

increasing its orrn steff of envlronrnental advisers' As pert of a

major lnternal reorganizat,lofl 1n 1987, the Bank replaced lts Offlce

of Envlrorurental and Sclentlfic Affalrs (OESA) r,irh a new and much

Iarger Environment Department. In additlon, an eflvironmental

ad.visory divlslon was created withln each of the Bank's four

geographic operatlonal reglons.

In a corprehenslve policy statement specific8lI, on wildlands

(florld Baok 1986), the Baak forually recognlzed that Provision for
some kind of wil,dland nanagement should be part of any developnent

project that effects rildlands and that rrildland management should

be consldered in economic and sectoral plannlog. This book

discusses and seeks to clarJ.fy the issues and tradeoffs that ar13e

ln carrying out thls pollcy in wldely differing circunstances around

the sorld. It ls hoped that Sovernnents and development agencies

vill find this lEterlal derLved fron the world Ba[k's experieoce

useful for addresslng rildland sranagement lasues in their orrn

development work ' The book is lntended for development

professlonals rorldwlde, lncludlng the staffs of Internatlonal
developnenE organ.Lzations and Sovernment agencies that de81 r,lth
natural reaourcea. IL r.ilI aLso be of interest to [ongove rnsrencal

organization8 and to sclentists and othor Persons concerned wLth

conservatlon and development 188ues,

Thls study was prePared by the offlce of Environmental and

scientlfl.c Affairs, World Bank, Ja$eB A. Lee, dlrecLori that offlce
has been succeeded by the Environment Department. MEny speclallstg

outslde the Benk provlded helpful comenta and suggestions. They
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include (with affillations as of the tine of the study) Faith
Canpbell, Bruce Rich, and Benj anin llelgler, Natural Resourceg
Defense Councili Jeremy f,arrison Bnd Kenton Ultter, International
Urion for the Conservation of Nature and Natural Resourcee (IUCN);
Peter Raven, Miseourl Botanical cardeni Rey Stanton, U.S. Flsh and
llildlfe Service; Wtllirm Burley and Robert Jenklns, The Nature
Conservancy; Scott perkln, IUCN Reglonal Office for East Af,rlca;
Caldwell Hahn and Kathy Parker, U.S. Agency for InternatLonal
Development. i cary l{etterberg, U.S. National park $erulce; He rman

Daly, Department of Econonics, Loulsiana state Unlverslty; Henry
Peskln, Resources for the Future i Bryan Norton, Center for
Philosophy and Publtc Policy, Universiey of Maryland; Kent Redford,
Florida State lluseuni Arthur purcell, Resource policy Institute;
Peter Hazlewood and Robert Repetto, World Resourceo Instltute;
Richerd Norgaard, Depar$0ent of Agricultural and Resource Econonics,
UnLversity of California, Berkeley; Barbara Lausche, OffLce of
Technology Assessnent, U.S. Congress; Robert E. Tillnan, Unlted
Nations EnvlronEent programle i Michael Bean, Environnental Defense -

Fund i Byron s$ift, $orld wlldlife Fund-United States, Leslie
Erownrigg, AI'IARU Mooperative i lligel smlth, Departnent of
Geography, Universlty of Florlda; Karl Krantz, Netlonal Zoologlcal
Park, Snlthsonl.an Instltution; llilliarn Le.lris, Departmeat of Biology,
UniversJ.ty of Coloradoi Williao Gregg, Jr., U.S. Narlonal park
Serrl.ce; and eeveral anon)mous revLevers. The foll,ordng forld Bank
staff menberE also made lnportant substantlve contrlbutlons:
Richard Ackermann, John Cleave, Stephen Eccles, preo carg, Jean
Gorse, Colia Holloway, Jaaeg Lee, Fraflcls Lethem, Ghsrtes Iot.tldge,
Ragnar overby, Donald pickering, Anthony prltchard, John Spears,
Herman van der Tak, Ralph t{adsworth, and Maryla Webb.
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